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Weekly Events 

Tuesday Lounge Open 3 PM 

Meat Draw 3:00 to 6 PM 

 

Wednesday: Lounge Open 3 PM  

  Drop in Darts 6 PM 

 

Thursday Lounge Open 3 PM  

 

Friday:  Lounge Open 2 to 10 PM 

  Meat Draw, 4 to 7 PM 

   Kitchen Open, 5 PM 

 

Saturday: Lounge Open 2 to 7 PM 

Meat Draw, 3 to 6 PM 

 

Sunday   Closed except for General 

Meetings and special events 

 
Monday* Lounge closed except when dart* 

teams are playing.  

Office opened during day. 
 

Bingo – Every Friday in the Legion Hall 

    Doors open @ 5 PM.  

    Games start @ 6:30 PM 

4 Special Games 

 Early Bird 

 # 7 

 Odd & Even 

 Bonanza 

 

From the Editor 

Well it’s been quite a while since we have 

managed to produce a newsletter from our 

Branch, actually over two years. It is my hope that 

we can resurrect this practice and at least start 

producing one on a quarterly or semi-annual 

basis. That being said I will need some input from 

the membership as to what they think and what 

they would like to see in a newsletter, or if they 

have something to offer in the ways of adding 

articles of their own to our newsletter. I see it as a 

venue for providing information to the 

membership who don’t have the opportunity to 

frequent the Legion as often as some others for 

one reason or another. 

So the main goal of this newsletter should be to 

re-acquaint everyone with the recent and 

upcoming events and projects that have and will 

be happening around the Branch. This past year 

has seen an influx of new and renewed members 

and a good number of these are regularly 

attending functions and volunteering in various 

ways around the Legion. Conversely we have lost 

some of our members over the past year or more 

and we shall miss them. 

We have a brand new Executive this year, many 

familiar faces and they’re all involved for only one 

reason and that is to assist in making our Legion 

not only function, but function well and serve the 

purpose of the Legion. There is a requirement for 

more assistance also, members do not have to be 

part of the executive to get involved in 

committees and assist in making things happen. 

You are all familiar with our regular volunteers so 

remember to thank them when you see them for 

all they do for you. 

Once again I’ll end my little rhetoric here and 

remind everyone if there is something they would 

like to see in a newsletter, please don’t be 

hesitant in passing it onto me. 

I’m non-actively looking for someone to step up 

and take over this Newsletter as I have let it drop 

over the past few years. I’m not that sure it would 

be missed, given the many other social media 

venues that are so popular. 

Colin Murphy 

Message from the President 

The new Executive was installed June 24th for 

2018/2019 term.  Congratulations and thank-you to all 
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the volunteers who stepped up to provide assistance 

in the operation of Branch # 191 for the next year. The 

work that each devoted Board member performs will 

ensure that the branch remains financially sound in 

the years ahead. 

Thank you to all members involved in fund raising 

during the past couple of months including the 

following events. 

Canada Day  - burgers and hot dogs in 

Water Wheel Park, a great day and very successful 

Giant Street Sale - hot dogs and beverages, 

another great event 

Steak and Chicken - July 28th in the lounge, 65 

meals served and entertainment by Jan Mathews 

Steak and Chicken  - August 25th in the lounge, a 

smaller event but again great food 

I would also like to offer a thank-you to all the 

volunteers who organize and work these events as 

well as a thank-you to all the members that attend and 

support the legion. 

We also thank all the volunteers supporting the Legion 

every week, Janet and the Bingo Group that spend 

every Friday preparing for Friday night Bingo, the hall 

kitchen crew that cater to all the hall events, 

volunteers for the bar lounge , weekly meat draws and 

to all members that volunteer in many other areas. 

You all contribute to the success of Branch #191. 

The Legion is continually looking for new volunteers to 

assist with the many activities and events that are 

provided every month. Our first General Meeting of 

the new term is Sunday September 30th. Hope to see 

you then. 

Len Lavender 

President 

 

 

 

 

2018-19 BRANCH 191 EXECUTIVE (DIANE MURPHY, ROB GRAHAM 

AND MIKE BEGGS ABSENT) 

Membership Report – Darlene Beggs 

Our membership is down to just over 300+ quite a few 

have not renewed for 2018 yet. 

Many new members signing up in 2015 & 2016 did not 

come back to us. If you wish to continue you can pay 

back or start over & pay for 2019. We would surely 

welcome you all back regardless. 

The legion membership processing center switched to 

a computerized program for all membership/ 

activities/renewals/signing up new members/transfers 

during 2018. With the change our Branch has 

purchased a laptop computer to complete most of the 

work. 

The following email address has been set up. 

Membership officer Darlene Beggs will be monitoring 

this email. 

           rcl191membership@shaw.ca 

We encourage all members to use this email for 2019 

renewals, thus eliminating telephone tag. 

You can still renew at the Branch of course, Mon to 

Wed 0900 to 1400 hrs or come to the meat draws, 

Tues., Fri., or Sat. Renewals are still $52.00 for 65 yrs & 

over, under 65 yrs $57.00 

To mail your cheque, RCL #191 

P.O. Box 423, 
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   Chemainus, BC 

V0R 1K2 

The early bird campaign is off to a slow start 1 Sept to 

30 Nov, so get your name in early for a draw for a free 

membership for 2020!  Before 30 Nov! 

Thank you for your support and hope to see more of 

you at the Branch, along with your families. 

YIC 

Darlene Beggs 

 

 

 Last Post 
 

Comrade Jean Johnson  

 

Comrade Ron MacLean    

 

 

 

Poppy Report – Janet Mitchell 

So, here it is, September already, where has the year 

gone. The Poppy campaign started in June by ordering 

supplies for November 11th and the Poster and Literary 

Contest. This particular campaign is for the 100th 

Anniversary of WW I.  There will be memorials across 

Canada at all the Legion branches and our branch will 

be no different.  

 

The soldiers who perished in the war are etched on 

the cenotaph and there are family members who are 

still in the area to this day. Hopefully, we will be able 

to honor those soldiers who died for our freedoms in 

the best way we can. 

 

We will be looking for any ideas that could be part of 

the ceremony. Don’t hesitate to make them known to 

the Poppy Committee. Contact Mike Beggs or myself, 

just leave a message at the office 250 246-4532. The 

Chemainus Mural Society has issued a poster of the 

murals from the Post Office walls and has dedicated it 

to the 100 Year Anniversary. If you would like a copy, 

just call or email the office for more details. 

 

A poppy meeting is being slated for Thursday, 

September 20th, in the lounge at 5 pm. We will be 

putting up the schedule for canvassing for poppies and 

we need many volunteers. We will also need 

volunteers for assisting on November 11th.  

 

To all the volunteers from prior years, thank you, 

without your help November 11th would never be the 

great celebration it has turned out to be. Our 

campaign in 2017 raised $17, 158. 

 

VETERAN’S SERVICE CARD 

 

The new Veteran’s Service Card (VSC) helps you stay 

connected to military and veteran support programs 

during your transition from military to civilian life. This 

card also recognizes your service as a Canadian Armed 

Forces (CAF) member. 

Who is eligible 
As of September 2018, all eligible members will 

automatically receive a Veteran’s Service Card when 

they release from the CAF. You will receive your card 

during your final release interview. 

You’re eligible to receive a Veteran’s Service Card if 

you’ve: 

•completed basic training 

•been honourably released from the CAF 
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CAF members and veterans released between 

February 2016 and September 2018 can apply online 

for their VSC starting December 1, 2018. 

CAF members and veterans released before 2016 can 

request their card after summer 2019. 

For more information contact: 

mailto:VSCQuestions.EnquetesCSAC@forces.gc.ca 

 

Bingo Report – Janet Mitchell 

Bingo is going very well. 2017 data shows that bingo 
grossed $83,400, gave out $50,115 in prizes and gave 
away to charity $16.025. Since the branch purchased 
the heat pump, our attendance has evened out as 
summer in the hall is no longer a sauna and winter is 
not as cold. Attendance went up from 2016 by over 
200 players, and the 2018 forecast is for the 
attendance to reach the same level or surpass the 
2017 attendance. Come and play, you might have fun 
and win some money. 
 
Thank you to the bingo volunteers, this is a very time 
consuming event and I cannot say how much that the 
volunteers are appreciated. At this time we have Kathy 
Copley, Delaine Aird, Wes Everitt, and Terri Hegary. 
 
 

Membership Report – Darlene Beggs 

A Note from our Membership Chairperson 

Our membership is closing in on over 400 members. 

This increase is through numerous transfers from 

other branches as well as new members coming into 

our community. We welcome each and every new 

member and hope you continue to support our 

branch. Our early bird campaign was a huge success, 

with over 60 percent of our members renewing early. 

Our winner for the 2017 free membership is John 

Davis. He may not know this as yet as he is down in 

Yuma. But we'll tell him! 

 The membership fees for 2016 have not 

changed, $49.00 for geezers (+65 ) and $54.00 for 

under 65. (Youngsters) 

 Dues may be paid through the office Mon 

through Wed from 9 to 2 PM or via mail to: 

The Royal Canadian Legion 

Chemainus Branch # 191 

PO Box 423 

Chemainus, BC  V0R 1K0 

 I look forward to your renewing your 

membership for 2016. 

Darlene Beggs 

Poster and Literary Contest – 

Janet Mitchell 

Last year’s contest had 123 entries and all categories 
were filled. This year, unfortunately, we do not have 
St. Joseph’s School as it has been shut down. We are 
down to two schools in Chemainus, one in Crofton and 
one on Penelakut Island.  
 
I am looking for a volunteer who would be able to take 
over organising the contest. The volume of entries will 
be smaller as St. Joseph’s had sent the most entries 
year after year.  Please contact me at 
jem1918@shaw.ca if you are interested. 
 

Sir Percy Lake Scholarship 
 
Congratulations to Sue Youn Kim the 2018 Winner of 
the $2000 Scholarship. Sue Youn is a graduate of 
Chemainus Secondary. She has volunteered at many 
organizations including Chemainus Community Band 
playing at the November 11th ceremonies at the 
cenotaph. She has also maintained an excellent grade 
average of 98-99% in her senior year. 
The career choice Sue is taking on is bio-medical 
engineering for researching new medical technologies 
and has been accepted to UBC and UVIC. 
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SUE YOUN KIM RECEIVING SIR PERCY LAKE SCHOLARSHIP AT SVI ZONE 

MEETING FROM LORRAINE SALKUS AND JANET MITCHELL 

 

How to wear a Poppy 

Wear a Poppy to Remember 

Throughout the Remembrance period, 

we see Poppies worn with pride in every 

corner of our lives to honour our 

Veterans. The Royal Canadian Legion 

provides a Poppy Protocol to guide 

Canadians on appropriate and respectful wearing of 

the lapel Poppy. However, wearing a Poppy is a 

personal expression of Remembrance, and how 

someone chooses to wear a Poppy is always an 

individual choice.  

How to wear a Poppy 

The Poppy should be worn with respect on the left 

side, over the heart. The Legion’s lapel Poppy is a 

sacred symbol of Remembrance and should not be 

affixed with any pin that obstructs the Poppy. While 

some have chosen to secure their Poppy with a pin, 

most Legion Branches provide poppy keepers, clear 

plastic ends that can be attached to the back of the pin 

so as not to obscure the Poppy yet still keep it secure. 

When to wear a Poppy 

The poppy should be worn during the Remembrance 

period, from the last Friday in October until November 

11. The Legion encourages the wearing of Poppies at 

funerals of Veterans, and for any commemorative 

event such as a memorial service, or the anniversary of 

the Battle of Vimy Ridge. As well, it is not 

inappropriate to wear a Poppy during other times to 

commemorate Fallen Veterans and it is an individual 

choice to do so. 

How to remove a Poppy 

Poppies may be worn throughout the Remembrance 

period, including in the evening after Remembrance 

Day Ceremony. Some choose to remove their Poppy at 

the end of the day on November 11. Some choose to 

remove their Poppy at the conclusion of the ceremony 

and place their Poppy on the cenotaph or on a wreath 

as a sign of respect. This has become a poignant 

tradition each year at the National Remembrance Day 

Ceremony in Ottawa as thousands of Poppies are 

placed on the Tomb of the Unknown Soldier. 

When a Poppy is removed, it should be stored 

appropriately or it may be disposed of respectfully. We 

encourage anyone who finds a Poppy that has fallen to 

the ground to pick it up and brush it off so that it can 

be kept or disposed of respectfully.  

While Poppies are always free, The Royal Canadian 

Legion gratefully accepts donations to the Poppy Fund, 

which directly supports Canada’s Veterans and their 

families in need.  

Canadians outside of the country can get a Poppy from 

Royal Canadian Legion Branches in the U.S., Mexico, 

Germany and the Netherlands, or through their 

Canadian Embassy or Consulate.  

We invite everyone across the country to honour and 
remember Canada’s Veterans by proudly wearing this 
symbol of Remembrance and taking a moment to 
reflect. 

file:///C:/Users/Colin/Documents/Royal%20Canadian%20Legion/Newsletters/2014/Fall2014/www.chemainuslegion191.ca
http://www.legion.ca/remembrance/donate-to-the-poppy-fund/use-of-the-poppy-funds
http://www.legion.ca/remembrance/donate-to-the-poppy-fund/use-of-the-poppy-funds


         The Royal Canadian Legion Chemainus Branch 191 

                                     PO Box 423, Chemainus, BC V0R 1K0                 Office: 250-246-4532   

www.chemainuslegion191.ca 

Periodic Membership News Letter – Fall/Winter 2018 

 

Newsletter Editors: Colin Murphy           

Honours and Awards 

by Wes Everitt 

Honours and Awards are a way of publically 

acknowledging and thanking individual members for 

their service in support of Veterans and members and 

honouring the memory of those who have given the 

ultimate sacrifice. These often consist of pins 

indicating years of service in the Legion, Certificates of 

Merit and Appreciation for various extra and 

outstanding contributions as a volunteer and finally 

medals for Legion service and for positions held as a 

member of the elected executive  

The idea behind recognizing service and contributions 

in terms of time and effort to assist others is to 

encourage new members to do the same and in doing 

so will know that their individual service will not go 

unnoticed. 

Often members will say how come  so and so has not 

received a Life Membership because they are getting 

on in age and are not well ,then it falls upon the 

Honours and Awards Committee to investigate and 

respond  In determining  the suitability for such an 

award 

The record of service that may be considered must be 

over and above what is normally expected of a 

member in order to achieve the Aims and Objectives 

of the Royal Canadian Legion and it must be of ten 

years duration to make such a recommendation. The 

state of health, age or number of years a person has 

been a branch member are not factors in determining 

suitability. 

Some considerations are --- What military service 

including years of service, service number, any 

decorations or medals did they  receive and the date 

they were honourably discharged. The full name, age 

(compulsory) place and date of birth and current 

mailing address (age needed to determine per capita). 

Members Legion number, where and when they joined 

the legion including branch number. How long have 

you been a member of #191? What positions you have 

held on the Executive if any (LA service not considered 

as they have their own awards system and criteria). 

What committees did you chair or sit on? What 

volunteer work did you provide to the branch if any? 

All info needs to be listed chronologically with dates  

and duration of each appointment and again must be 

over a minimum of ten years. What Legion honours, 

awards or medals have you received for prior service? 

What extra ordinary outstanding service did you 

provide the Legion in order to merit a 

recommendation for a Life Membership? 

What community service has the member been 

involved in? Naming the organization including dates 

the member volunteered or served the community 

apart from the Legion. 

Although Ladies Auxiliary service is not considered in a 

branch application it is very helpful as indirect support 

of the application and therefore may be listed 

If the Honours and Awards Committee having 

considered all the above makes a recommendation to 

the Branch Executive and they approve it, then must 

be approved by BC/Yukon Command once this occurs 

it goes back to the Executive to present to the Branch 

general membership for approval. If and when this 

occurs it is finally send to Dominion Command for final 

approval. 

Lastly the  presentation of to the individual member  a 

Life Membership honouring  him or her during a 

Formal Ceremony attended by all the Branch 

members. 

 

Meet our Veterans 

Gregory Chisholm is a married man of eighty-three 

years of age who was born in Glace Bay Nova Scotia on 

8 September 1935. He currently resides in Chemainus 

British Columbia with his wife Pearl. 

ON GUARD - UN DUTY 
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Greg joined the Canadian Army Service Corp on March 
12 1954 at Ottawa - Ontario. He soon found himself 
serving as part of the Mobile Strike Force at Rivers 
Manitoba CJATC and had two tours of Duty with the 
United Nation’s Emergency Force in Egypt. He spent 

two years in the 
Service Corp and 
lastly two years in 
the Ordinance Corp. 
During this time he 

served at CFB 

Winnipeg, 

Vancouver, 

Edmonton and 

Petawawa. Greg was 

honourably 

discharged on May 

15 1956 in Ottawa 

Ontario where he signed up some twelve years prior. 

Greg received his Canadian Parachute Wings in August 

1954. He received the United Nation’s Medal for Egypt 

in June 1959. Numeral Two for a second tour of duty 

with the United Nations  in  March 1964, Canadian 

Peacekeeping Service Medal in 2001 and  Canadian 

Decoration in December 2007. 

This veteran joined   the Supplementary Reserves and 

was commissioned as a 2nd Lieutenant in 1973 and 

later promoted to full Lieutenant. 

   Greg’s service did not end with his discharge from 

the Army as he has been a very active member in good 

standing of the Royal Canadian Legion for the past 37 

years. He first joined Branch #48 in Vancouver and 

later rejoined Ogden Branch #154 Calgary.  He has 

been a member of Chemainus Branch 191 for 

approximately 17 years since 2001. 

After discharge Greg was employed at Kenworth 

Vancouver in the Heavy Duty Trucks parts department 

and continued   that line of work for 35 years although 

not solely for Kenworth. 

He has made an outstanding contribution to Veterans 

and Legion Members having served on the Executive 

Board for nine years, three of which he has been a 

director at large, one year as 1st Vice President and five 

years as President. Greg also served on or chaired 

committees such as Honours and Awards, Finance, 

Ways and Means, Youth and Sports and Bursary. 

 Greg has been a Branch Delegates to South Mid Island 

Zone for many years and attended the Annual Legion 

Convention in 2012 on behalf of Branch 191.His Legion 

Awards are Past President Medal with Bar, Past Officer 

Medal with 1st Vice President Bar, Certificate of Merit 

and the Wolfram Medal Czechoslovak Legionnaire 

Community from the Czechoslovakian Republic in 

2009. 

 Greg assists in conducting the bi weekly bingo for 

residents at the Chemainus Health care Centre (an 

extended care facility) and he and his wife Pearl 

organized the Annual Halloween party for the local 

community children for many years and he was 

instrumental in organizing the Highland Games in 

Chemainus in 2004 to name just a few of his 

contributions to this community. 

 It has been an honour  

to document some of 

Greg’s service 

contributions of his  to 

his country  as a 

Veteran,  Soldier,  

Legionnaire and 

Community  minded 

person who has 

demonstrated that he is willing to put others before 

himself and in doing so shall be  remembered among 

the chosen few. 

Wes Everitt 

Honours &Awards Chair Branch 191 

 

Coming Events 
 

Friday 26 Oct 18 – Poppy Tag  

Sunday 28 Oct 18 -2PM -General Meeting Legion Hall 

GREG JUN 2015 

file:///C:/Users/Colin/Documents/Royal%20Canadian%20Legion/Newsletters/2014/Fall2014/www.chemainuslegion191.ca


         The Royal Canadian Legion Chemainus Branch 191 

                                     PO Box 423, Chemainus, BC V0R 1K0                 Office: 250-246-4532   

www.chemainuslegion191.ca 

Periodic Membership News Letter – Fall/Winter 2018 

 

Newsletter Editors: Colin Murphy           

 

Saturday 3 Nov 18 – Veteran’s Dinner Legion Hall 

Sunday 4 Nov 18 – Veteran’s Church Service and 

Graveyard Ceremony (TBP) 

Sunday 11 Nov 18 – Cenotaph 1100 hrs 

Followed by refreshments at Legion Hall 

 

 

New Year’s Eve Party – 31 Dec 18 

6PM – 9PM (9 – 12 EST) More info to follow 

Entertainment - Jan Mathews in Overdrive  

 

Just for Henry – Find the 10 differences (Record 1:36) 
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